

5/20/2019

Pima County Board of Supervisors

Via email to:

<u>cob mail@pima.gov</u>

<u>DSDPlanning@pima.gov</u>

<u>Mark.Holden@pima.gov</u>

<u>Nicholas.Coussoulis@pima.gov</u>

RE: P19CU00005 El Cortijo, LLC, Minor Resort Applicants Request for a Continuance

Dear Supervisors,

It has come to our attention that the applicant, via Michael Marks, has requested a continuance of case at the May 21st Board of Supervisors meeting.

Save Saguaro National Park (an un-funded, ad-hoc organization of concerned citizens) as well as the Saguaro Shadows neighborhood support the notion of a continuance. However, July 2nd as an alternative date is entirely unacceptable to us and we request the Board reschedule the hearing to the August 19, 2019 agenda.

July 2nd is part of a holiday week and in the middle of summer where many residents might not be in town. Holding the hearing on July 2nd would be unfavorable to the neighbors and other interested parties that want to attend and voice their respective positions.

Please consider this as you decide whether to grant the continuance or not and what date it should be rescheduled for.

Regards,

Jeff Bruce

Jeff Bruce